MINUTES OF THE PONDWELL RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 24th MAY 2017 AT WESTBROOK URBAN SAINTS
1. Present: Barbara, Joyce, Linda, Roger, Ken and Reg.
2. Apologies: Richard and Barry.
3. Minutes: Minutes of the last meeting on 22nd March 2017 were read and accepted as a true record. 
4. Matters Arising: Nothing to report.
5. Correspondence: Linda had emailed Barbara to say the Wishing Well will not be open by Easter as anticipated by Conrad Gauntlett. Linda said although work on the pub was continuing, it seems progress is very slow.
Barbara said she was concerned there had not been any squirrels in her garden since the beginning of the year, which was very unusual as it was an almost daily routine for her to refill the squirrel box. She had emailed Helen Butler to enquire if it could be leprosy which the red squirrels can carry but Helen replied that it was definitely not leprosy and her best guess was the American red tailed hawk that had been seen in our area last year which was apparently still about. She also stated that the hawk is closely enough related to the buzzards to breed with them. Barbara asked the other members of the Committee if they had seen any squirrels in the area and the answer was negative. She will keep Helen updated on the situation.
6. Treasurer’s Report: Roger Merry had agreed to take on the role as Treasurer as Julie had now relinquished the position due to her busy schedule with the opening of the forthcoming cattery. Barbara said she would get a new bank mandate for Roger to be included as a signatory, together with Ken and Barbara.
Joyce said she had now collected most of the subscriptions, making a total of £79.
7. Parish Council: Nothing to report.
8. Community Partnership: Reg said the May Fayre in Madeira Road had been very successful with £1200 being raised. The next events will be the Party on the Prom on 29th July and IOW Day on 23rd September.
9. News of neighbours: Linda said Mr. & Mrs. Sweatman at 6 Gregory Avenue had moved to Suffolk and new people are in residence. Mrs. Martin’s granddaughter is now permanently living with her at 4 Hutchinson Drive. She also reported that Mrs. Grimes at 7 Gregory Close had died. Reg said Joyce Phelps at Juxton Cottage had also died.
10. A.O.B: Ken said he was concerned at cyclists riding at speed on the pavement in Gregory Avenue when competing in the various cycling events as had been witnessed during the recent Randonnee. His fear was a car reversing from a drive and not seeing the cyclist. Linda also said the cyclists quite often do not keep to single file when on the roads. Reg suggested Barbara write to CycleWight. He will advise her who best to contact.
Barbara congratulated Reg on his success at the recent Council election.
11. Date of next meeting: Although meetings are usually held every 7-8 weeks it was agreed that the next meeting should be held in September to avoid the busy summer holiday period. A provisional date of Thursday 21st September is suggested.
Meeting closed at 8.30pm.

